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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES 

ON MONDAY 16th AUGUST 2004


TITLE : 4 IRWELL PLACE, ECCLES


RECOMMENDATIONS : It is recommended that Lead Member approval be given to:-

(i)   the appointment of Pugh& Company as auctioneer,

(ii)  the proposed reserve price of £60,000 (sixty thousand pounds)


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY :

The disposal of surplus Council offices at 4 Irwell Place has been recommend by the Resource Planning Group and approved by Lead Member.  The sale of the property is now included in the 2004/5 Capital Receipts Programme.   

The property will become fully vacant in early September and to ensure an early disposal the building is to be offered for sale by way of auction.  The preferred auctioneer is Pugh & Company.

Lead Member approval is sought to the appointment of Pugh & Company and the proposed reserve price. 


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

None - Part II Report


ASSESSMENT OF RISK 
Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS
N/a

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED 
Yes

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED
Not required

	


CONTACT OFFICER :

A. D. Cartwright   0161-793-3716


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)  Eccles


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES
Creating Prosperity in Salford


DETAILS 
1.0 
Background:

1.1
On the 25th March 2004 Lead Member approved the disposal of 4 Irwell Place, Eccles following a recommendation from the Resources Planning Group.  

1.2
The disposal now forms part of the 2004/5 Capital Receipts Programme. 

1.2 
The property is currently occupied on a temporary basis by Community & Social Services.  The staff are to vacate the building in early September upon the completion of fitting out works to alternative accommodation at Eccles Town Hall 

2.0
Details:

2.1
To ensure the sale of the property is achieved as soon as possible after the building is vacated it is proposed to progress the disposal by way of auction.  

2.2
Pugh & Company have been appointed on a number of occasions by the Authority and have provided a consistently good and cost effective service.  It therefore recommended that Pugh & Company be appointed again.

2.3
The auctioneers have inspected the property and recommended an undisclosed reserve of £60,000 with a catalogue guide price of £50,000 - £70,000.  The auction entry and sale fee will be at a discounted rate of  £1,000 + VAT and is only payable in the event of a successful sale.

3.0
Recommendation
3.1
It is recommended that Lead Member approval be given to:

(i) the appointment of Pugh & Company as auctioneer.  

(ii)
the proposed reserve price £60,000

Malcolm Sykes

Director of Development Services
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